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Dear Parish Pastors, 














  
   April 1, 2015
The Diocesan Youth Leadership Team, or DYLT, is comprised of youth committed to service and the responsibility of evangelization, through involvement, by providing opportunities to grow in the Catholic faith. In order to reach its goal of becoming a truly diocesan team, DYLT, through the Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry, is working to gather a larger representation of the diocese by connecting to youth from each parish. This is why I’m writing to you.

Because you work with youth on a daily basis, you know which young people are truly passionate about their faith and their community. DYLT offers a valuable opportunity for these young leaders to go deeper: through DYLT, they will strengthen their leadership skills, grow in faith with other like-minded young people, and share their talents by making diocesan events, such as Youth Rally, come to life.

Each parish is asked to reach out to three high school youth to participate in DYLT: two serve as Parish Representatives, and a third acts as the parish’s Auxiliary Member. Parishes may send additional youth who wish to be involved as Members-at-Large. All youth in the diocese are welcome to attend; however, each parish is asked to nominate at least three youth.
The following packet contains all the materials you will need to nominate your youth to DYLT, including:

· A recommended timetable for the nomination process

· Sample letters to send to your students (these may be edited as necessary)
· A proposed schedule of future DYLT and diocesan events for your youth


These documents and others are available online at evdio.org/youth-team and may be downloaded and edited as necessary. The first official DYLT Meeting for the new members will be held in May. Please contact Steve Dabrowski, Director of Youth and Young Adult Ministry, with any questions or comments. Thank you for your assistance in this program; we look forward to meeting your students in May!

Anna Schulten

Intern, Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry

Steve Dabrowski

Director, Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry

(812) 424-5536

What youth have said about DYLT:

“I was really honored that my director would pick me out of all the wonderful people available... And I felt really comfortable with all the people, got to know and see how other kids in my diocese share their faith, heard them talk about things that they were doing, and I just wanted to be a part of it.” 

-Raechel

“DYLT has made me more confident and more interested in being involved with the church. It has also helped me to meet other teens like me who are like-minded in serving Christ and being His hands and feet.” 

-Kate

“DYLT has really helped me become more involved in the diocese. It’s given me the opportunity to gain valuable leadership skills while also brainstorming ways to involve youth in our diocese. Involvement in the Church does and will always remain an important priority in my life.” 

-Melissa
“I think that DYLT gives me hope: to see young people who really do care about the Church and about their faith.” 

-Anna
“I think the friends and the plans we make to get the youth involved is what keeps me coming back.” 

-Holly

“DYLT is important to me because it shows that young adults are able to take charge and make something happen. The DYLT members are awesome. That’s probably why I looked forward to most meetings.” 

-Nick

“It feels great to be involved in something that is bigger than just me. DYLT has taught me that serving the community can still be a lot of fun, and that we, teenagers, are the next generation of leaders.” 

-Joseph

Timetable for Nominations
· 4.1.15: Packets sent to all parishes
· 4.6.15: Send Nomination Packets to individual students



See Student Nominee Letters, enclosed.

· 4.10.15: Recommended follow-up contact (call, text, etc.) to students



Discuss any questions or concerns they may have with their nomination. Ask students to 


decide and let you know if they will participate in DYLT. Follow up as necessary.

If students turn down nominations, additional nomination packets may be sent out. 


Recommended follow-up contact (call, text, etc.) to students by 4.17.15 (see above)
· 4.11.15: DYLT Representatives available for discussion at Source + Summit
Any questions prospective students have may be addressed to their peers during lunch and dinner.

· 4.27.15: Parish Representatives, Auxiliary Member confirmed



Names submitted to OYAYA via email: sdabrowski@evdio.org
· May: DYLT Callout Meeting (date temporarily set for May 24; contact Steve for most recent updates)



First mandatory DYLT meeting for newly-nominated members 



DYLT Application Forms to be filled out at this meeting; forms will be available if needed.

See evdio.org/youth-team for further DYLT events, dates, times, and locations.

Student Nominee Letters
Please Note:

The following templates are available online at evdio.org/youth-team in Microsoft Word format. We encourage you to make changes to them as you see necessary. These changes and pertinent details are highlighted in the following letters and they include, but are not limited to:

· Adding the Pastor’s name and mailing address to the top of the letter, below or beside OYAYA

· Inserting the student’s name at the beginning of the letter (i.e., “Dear John,”) 

· Personalizing the letter by mentioning specifically how your student has been involved in the Church (youth group, liturgical ministries during Mass, service opportunities, etc.)

· Adding your own signature, contact information, and a handwritten note to the bottom of the letter

· Be sure to include the following in each envelope to your students:

· Nominee Letter (downloaded from the diocesan website and customized as outlined above)

· DYLT Handbook (available online)

· DYLT Application Form (available online)

· Schedule of DYLT Events (will become available online soon)

The following information clarifies the roles of the various DYLT members, and may be utilized to help select youth for particular positions. While this information is available in the Handbook, it may be shared and/or discussed with youth during the recommended follow-up contact as outlined in the enclosed document, “Timetable for Nominations.”

Parish Representative Nominees:

Each parish sends two Parish Representatives. Exception: when multiple parishes feed into one youth group (i.e., Bosco, Goretti, Swaffy), or when multiple churches make up a parish, the parishes will send one youth from each individual church. Parish Representatives may vote, run for Officer Positions, and participate in any of DYLT’s Leadership Opportunities. They are expected to participate in DYLT for a full year and will attend all regular meetings.

Auxiliary Member Nominees:

Each parish sends one Auxiliary Member. Exception: when multiple parishes feed into one youth group (i.e., Bosco, Goretti, Swaffy), or when multiple churches make up a parish, one youth representing the group of parishes will suffice. Auxiliary Members function as alternates who vote if one Parish Representative is absent from a meeting, and although they do not run for Officer Positions in DYLT, they may participate in any other DYLT Leadership Opportunities. Auxiliary Members are expected to participate in DYLT for a full year and will attend all regular meetings.

Members-at-Large Informational Letter:

After two Parish Representatives and one Auxiliary Member have been nominated per parish, any additional youth that wish to be a part of DYLT may join as Members-at-Large. This position may be best for youth with particularly busy schedules. You may send this letter to all your parish high school students, or you may send a list of your high school students’ names and addresses to OYAYA, and we will include them in a general mailing. The enclosed letter for Members-at-Large outlines their roles and leadership opportunities in DYLT. 

Parish Representative Nominee

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish

Fr. John Doe, Pastor

P.O. Box 1234

Hometown, IN 47000

Parish Phone Number: (812) 456-7890

Dear Cameron,

If you have not been told this already, thank you.

Thank you for your involvement in our faith community. We are grateful that you have so generously shared your gifts and talents with us: it is good to see you serving at Mass and volunteering at the Parish Summer Social and Fish Fry (or whatever else Cameron does in the parish). Your presence in our parish has not been overlooked. Our parish has nominated you to be a Parish Representative for the Diocesan Youth Leadership Team, or DYLT. Receiving this nomination means you are seen as a leader in our community, and in order to help cultivate those leadership skills, we ask you to play an important role in DYLT.

DYLT is a group of high school and college youth from all around the Diocese of Evansville who share faith, build community, and plan diocesan events like the Youth Rally. This packet contains the DYLT Handbook, which outlines the most up-to-date information available about DYLT, its processes, members, and opportunities available within.

The aforementioned document, as well as other DYLT information, may be found on DYLT’s website, evdio.org/youth-team. The first official DYLT Meeting for the new members will be held in May, but you may begin attending meetings before this date if you so desire. Please visit the website for a more detailed listing of DYLT events.

If you so choose to accept your nomination as our Parish Representative, we ask that you complete the enclosed Application Form and bring it to the first meeting you attend. Further questions regarding DYLT may be directed to Steve Dabrowski, Director of the Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry, by email, sdabrowski@evdio.org, or by phone, (812) 424-5536. In addition, please contact our parish to let us know whether you accept your nomination as Parish Representative.

DYLT looks forward to meeting you!

Sincerely,

Fr. John Doe
Fr. John Doe

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish

Parish Phone Number (812) 456-7890

PS: Let me know if you have any questions- I think this would be a good fit for you! God Bless!

Auxiliary Member Nominee
St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish

Fr. John Doe, Pastor

P.O. Box 1234

Hometown, IN 47000

Parish Phone Number: (812) 456-7890
Dear Alex,

If you have not been told this already, thank you.

Thank you for your involvement in our faith community. We are grateful that you have so generously shared your gifts and talents with us: it is good to see you serving at Mass and volunteering at the Parish Summer Social and Fish Fry (or whatever else Alex does in the parish). Your presence in our parish has not been overlooked. Our parish has nominated you to be our parish’s Auxiliary Member for the Diocesan Youth Leadership Team, or DYLT. Receiving this nomination means you are seen as a leader in our community, and in order to help cultivate those leadership skills, we ask you to play an important role in DYLT.

DYLT is a group of high school and college youth from all around the Diocese of Evansville who share faith, build community, and plan diocesan events like the Youth Rally. This packet contains the DYLT Handbook, which outlines the most up-to-date information available about DYLT, its processes, members, and opportunities available within.

The aforementioned document, as well as other DYLT information, may be found on DYLT’s website, evdio.org/youth-team. The first official DYLT Meeting for the new members will be held in May, but you may begin attending meetings before this date if you so desire. Please visit the website for a more detailed listing of DYLT events.

If you so choose to accept your nomination as our parish’s Auxiliary Member, we ask that you complete the enclosed Application Form and bring it to the first meeting you attend. Further questions regarding DYLT may be directed to Steve Dabrowski, Director of the Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry, by email, sdabrowski@evdio.org, or by phone, (812) 424-5536. In addition, please contact our parish to let us know whether you accept your nomination as our parish’s Auxiliary Member.

DYLT looks forward to meeting you!

Sincerely,

Fr. John Doe
Fr. John Doe

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish

Parish Phone Number (812) 456-7890

PS: Let me know if you have any questions- I think this would be a good fit for you! God Bless!
Member-at-Large Informational Letter
Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry

Steve Dabrowski, Director

c/o Catholic Center

P.O. Box 4169

Evansville, IN 47724-0169

Dear Young Church,

Thank you for sharing your gifts and talents in your local parish communities. We would like to provide you with a bit of information about a program called Diocesan Youth Leadership Team, or DYLT. 

DYLT is a group of high school and college youth from all around the Diocese of Evansville who share faith, build community, and plan diocesan events like the Youth Rally. There are three types of members: Parish Representatives, Auxiliary Members, and Members-at-Large. Three high school students are nominated by individual parishes to be Parish Representatives and Auxiliary Members, but all students are invited to be Members-at-Large. 

DYLT gathers for a variety of meetings, including social gatherings, service projects, planning meetings, and larger diocesan events. Through all these things, DYLT continually reaches out to other young people and advocates for needs and voices of the youth of our diocese. 

We invite you to join us for any of our meetings, service projects, and events. Our opening meeting for new members will be held in May, but you are certainly welcome to join us before or after that date. All DYLT information and upcoming events may be found on DYLT’s website, evdio.org/youth-team. 

If you have any further questions about DYLT, do not hesitate to contact Steve Dabrowski, Director of the Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry, by email, sdabrowski@evdio.org, or by phone, (812) 424-5536. In addition, please contact your parish to let them know whether you intend on participating in DYLT, and to be connected to your Parish Representatives and Auxiliary Member.

DYLT looks forward to meeting you!

Sincerely,

Steve Dabrowski

Director, Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry

Anna Schulten

Intern, Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry

Schedule of DYLT and Diocesan Events

Please Note: this list of events is to be used as a general guideline, not a definitive posting, of usual DYLT events. Visit evdio.org/youth-team for the most current list of DYLT events, including information times and locations of all events. To be added to the email list or texting list, contact Steve at sdabrowski@evdio.org. 
	Event
	Date (Proposed)
	Host of Event
	Type of Event

	Source + Summit
	Apr. 10-12
	Source + Summit
	Volunteering

	April Meeting (Elections)
	(Apr. 26)
	DYLT
	Meeting

	May Meeting (Callout)
	TBA: May 24?
	DYLT
	Meeting

	TEC: June
	June 13-15
	TEC
	General Diocesan Function

	June Meeting
	TBA: June 28?
	DYLT
	Meeting

	TEC: July
	July 25-27
	TEC
	General Diocesan Function

	July Meeting
	TBA: July 26?
	DYLT
	Meeting

	August Meeting
	TBA: Aug. 23?
	DYLT
	Meeting

	September Meeting
	TBA: Sep. 27?
	DYLT
	Meeting

	Soles on Fire
	Sept. 12
	DYLT
	Diocesan DYLT Event



